
Policy BSC2: The Effective and Efficient Use of Land – Brownfield Land and Housing Density

B.100 Managing the use of previously developed land is important in maintaining the appearance of 

our towns and villages and to the well-being of our communities. It can also provide opportunities 

for enhancing biodiversity. This means ensuring that land and buildings earmarked for development 

are not underused and that we make the most of vacant and derelict land and buildings.

B.101 The Plan seeks to secure the redevelopment of a number of major previously developed sites 

comprising Banbury Canalside (Policy Banbury 1), Bolton Road and Spiceball in Banbury town centre 

(Policies Banbury 8 & 9), Higham Way near the railway station in Banbury (Policy Banbury 19), the 

MOD site at Graven Hill, Bicester (Policy Bicester 2), a Phase 2 to Bicester town centre 

redevelopment (Policy Bicester 6) and the former RAF Upper Heyford airbase (Policy Villages 5). The 

plan also includes a windfall allowance for small previously developed sites. Therefore, although the 

Plan allocates large areas of greenfield land to meet the District’s development needs, the Council 

will strive to ensure that these important ‘brownfield’ schemes are delivered.

B.102 It is also important to make efficient use of land. In general, new housing should be provided 

at a net density of at least 30 dwellings per hectare. However, the density of housing development 

will be expected to reflect the character and appearance of individual localities and development 

principles that are appropriate to the individual circumstances of sites.

B.103 In considering development on smaller sites, the effective use of previously developed land 

within urban areas, and within those villages identified by the Local Plan as being suitable places for 

additional residential development (Policy Villages 1), will particularly be encouraged provided that 

it is not of high environmental value.

Policy BSC 2: The Effective and Efficient Use of Land - Brownfield Land and Housing Density

Housing development in Cherwell will be expected to make effective and efficient use of land. The 

Council will encourage the re-use of previously developed land in sustainable locations. New 

housing should be provided on net developable areas at a density of at least 30 dwellings per 

hectare unless there are justifiable planning reasons for lower density development.


